MINUTES FOR MAY 31ST 2006
 MALLARDS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by George Hegedus, president.  In attendance were George Hegedus, Antoinette Palazzolo, Betty Alley and Mike Bavetz.  Irene Marun was not in attendance. Brian Tight & Rick Turner from Campbell Property Management, and Ed Hammel, homeowners’ attorney.  40 homeowners in attendance.
George Hegedus, motioned to waive the reading of the minutes and approve as is, and Betty Alley seconded.  All were in favor, minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s Report – Mike Bavetz gave the financial report.  See attached.
Motion to approve minutes by Antoinette Palazzolo and seconded by George Hegedus.  All in favor.  Treasurer’s report was approved.

Floor opens to homeowners:  Brian Tight ran meeting as there were many questions that the homeowners had.
Main concerns of the homeowners on the side of the main street were the removal and replacement of bushes.  This was explained by Brian and again by Ed Hammel.Unfortunately answers were not accepted by homeowners.

Complaints regarding certain fencing being allowed in Regency Lakes/Mallards.

Brian and Ed Hammel told the homeowners which ones were allowed.  Brian suggested perhaps they should take it up with the master board.

A homeowner suggested that we should have a landscape committee to help with these problems.  A committee of 4 homeowners volunteered.  Laura Barriero, Bari Goldberg, Walt Drexl and Holly Monaco.

Mr. Hammel gave a few solutions to the problems.  Do a committee for the landscaping, plant your own hedges behind the new ones, etc.  
The homeowners asked if a new election could be done as they felt the last one in March was tainted.  Both Brian Tight and Ed Hammel explained to the homeowners that this was not the case and the elections were in tact.  The question was put to each board member asking if they wanted to resign.  All said no.  However the board could vote to have Campbell hold ballots for one year.

Homeowners were not satisfied with any answers the board, Brian Tight or Ed Hammel gave them whether correct or not.

Question raised from a homeowner asking what does a board member need to be on the deed of the house?  Ed Hammel said he would check and get back to them on this question.

Homeowners questioned the color of a particular house and asked if this was approved?  Also questions regarding repairs was brought up. Both questions were answered.

Homeowners started getting testy and after almost 3 hours the board decided to end meeting.  Antoinette Palazzolo motioned to end meeting, George Hegedus seconded, all were in favor – meeting ended at about 9:45 p.m.

